
MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON     FRIDAY 14th 
FEBRUARY 2019 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. D. Smith (Chairman),  Cllr. A. Sedgwick, Cllr. D. May and Cllr. G. Plowman
In attendance:  R. Parker (Clerk),  Cllr. A. Churchill.
Public Participation
None
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/2/20
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. L. Charles, Cllr. F. Hill, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr.  L. Chilton
   
2/2/20
Variation in order of business

No change deemed necessary
3/2/20
Declarations of members interest

None declared
4/2/20
Planning applications and decisions

There were no new applications or decisions

Agricultural building – The End - decision pending
5/2/20
To consider the non-exempt minutes in January 2020

All of the items concerned were considered.    Councillor D. May asked if his comments regarding moss on the pavement of Hollies Close could be included.               Acceptance proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith - unanimous
6/2/20
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded.

None
7/2/20
Outstanding matters

Irresponsible car parking has been raised at the local area forum at which time the PCSO had promised to carry out regular checks.  The Clerk mentioned that he had written to the school advising that cars presumably on the school run were blocking peoples drive – the school promised to include the complaint in their newsletter to parents.
8/2/20
To receive the Clerks report

Nothing that wasn’t included in the agenda
9/2/20
To receive the Chairman’s report

Cllr. F. Hill had attended the local area forum and had advised the councillors that Newton Solney was considered to be in a safe location with little crime.    He had also advised that two footpath finger posts were damaged and that he will report the problem.
10/2/20
To receive reports from Parish Councillors

Cllr. A. Sedgwick reported that she had attended a meeting with Cemex and she had been very impressed with the planned final work when the excavation work was     completed.
11/2/20
Common land security

The Clerk reminded the meeting that the delay in erecting the barrier was due to DCC confirming that Trent Lane was adopted and that proof of crime or vandalism was required before approval could be considered.    The Clerk had written to SDDC and DCC saying he could understand that the first part of Trent Lane could be adopted as there was a school and many houses alongside the road.   However it was planned to erect the barrier on the latter section of Trent Lane which was virtually a dirt track with no houses alongside.      It was not the intention to stop access to the public as ample space was to be left at the side of the barrier to allow prams/wheelchair/     pedestrians.   All regular users of the road that required vehicular access would be given the code for the combination lock and they actually welcomed the barriers     installation.   The Councillors were keen to carry out the installation immediately.   The Clerk however suggested that he write to SDDC and DCC advising that the work would go ahead on the grounds that the road was not adopted unless further objections were made.
12/2/20
Trim trail equipment/play equipment
 
Cllr. D. May had been in touch with Cemex regarding a grant towards extra children’s play area equipment.   This has been delayed until planning permission is approved.

Further applications will be submitted to Severn Trent Community Fund – one will be for extra play equipment and a further application for a replacement store.  

A request has been made by Cemex to have a village meeting to give them the opportunity to explain their proposals.
13/2/20
Planters.

Cllr.L. Chilton had offered  grant of £300 towards new planters to which the Newton Solney Parish Council promised a similar amount.    The paperwork has now been    received and her offer has been increased to £350.  The Clerk asked the councillors present whether they agreed to similarly increase the amount by the Parish Council.

Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. D. May – unanimous
14/2/20
Summer Fayre

A summer fayre on behalf of the pre-school was held last year and Cllr.K.Haines has received an enquiry asking for a similar event this year.    Cllr. A Sedgewick confirmed that that last years event was well organised and that all waste was collected afterwards.   Approval was unanimous.
15/2/20
Parish Magazine cover

Cllr. F. Hill had detailed several remarks criticising the cover of the new Parish       Magazine.  The situation was discussed but the general opinion of the councillors was that they would prefer not to be involved.
16/2/20
Transforming Trent Valley

The Clerk confirmed that he had written to Repton Parish Council suggesting a joint  meeting to hear the presentation.    They had replied saying if we could arrange a meeting they would enquire if one of their councillors could attend.   The Clerk was asked if he could arrange a meeting in the Newton Solney Parish Hall.   He suggested that we should encourage as many people as possible to attend.
17/2/30
Paved Verge

The Clerk confirmed he had received a copy letter from DCC ordering that the grass verge should be reinstated.     As the slabs on the grass verge are still on site the Clerk was asked to write again to DCC detailing the current situation.
18/2/20
Bonfire

The remains of the bonfire are still on site due to the continued wet weather and    efforts to clear the site remain a problem.

Cllr. D. Smith suggested that the local pre school might be interested in a bar-be-que/bonfire to arrange as one of their fund raising nights  
19/2/20
Posts on village green

Cllr. Hill had reported that one of the rocks at the base of the village green posts had been moved causing one of the stumps to be disturbed.  He had moved the rock and the stump is now in place. 
20/2/20
Request for donation for Derbyshire Children’s Holiday Homes Charity

Cllr. D. Smith announced that we had again received a request for a donation.   She went on to say that previous years donations had been £50 and she proposed that a similar amount should be given.  Seconded by Cllr.D.May – unanimous
21/2/20        Finance
           The amount held at the bank as £2469.59 of which £2000 is ringfenced
           £6000 held on deposit
          Cheques requiring approval and signing – 
          R. Parker -             


 £19.50     allowable expenses
          Derbys. Children’s Holiday. 
£50             donation   
Date and Time of next meeting – Friday 13th March 2020 at 7.45pm                        
-

